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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INTRO. NO:  1786

COMMITTEE: Civil Service and Labor 

	TITLE: A local law to amend the charter and the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to health insurance coverage for surviving family members of certain deceased employees of the department of sanitation
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Miller and Kallos (by request of the Mayor)


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This legislation would allow the Mayor to extend health insurance coverage to surviving spouses, domestic partners, and children of members of the Bureau of Motor Equipment of the Department of Sanitation who died on or after September 23, 2019 and before September 25, 2019. This legislation is in response to the accidental death of an employee of the Bureau of Motor Equipment of the Department of Sanitation on September 24, 2019. That employees surviving child would become eligible for extended health insurance as a result of the passage of this legislation.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately after its enactment into law and would be retroactive to and deemed to have been in full force on and after September 23, 2019.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	Effective FY20

	FY Succeeding Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal Impact FY21

	$0
	$0
	$0

	$6,673
	$8,897
	$8,897

	($6,673)
	($8,897)
	($8,897)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that this legislation would impact expenditures in the amount of $8,896 annually, to provide health insurance coverage to the one surviving family member of the deceased Department of Transportation employee. This represents the annual City contribution for individual insurance coverage on the GHI plan. The lower expenditure for Fiscal 2020 represents the cost for the roughly nine months of Fiscal 2020 where this legislation would be applicable.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	City Council Finance Division
NYC Office of Management and Budget

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:   	Kendall Stephenson, Senior Economist, Finance Division	
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Raymond Majewski, Chief Economist/Deputy Director, Finance Division
				Noah Brick, Assistant Council, Finance Division
			        
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: Intro. No. 1786 was introduced to the Council on October 30, 2019, and was referred to the Committee on Civil Service and Labor (the Committee). The Committee will consider Intro. No. 1796 at a hearing on December 17, 2019. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Intro. No. 1796 will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 19, 2019.                
DATE PREPARED: 		December 16, 2018
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